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Woodward, Inc.

3800 North Wilson Ave.

P.O. Box 3800

Loveland, CO 80539-3800 USA
Tel: 970-663-3900

Fax: 970-962-7050

December 7, 2011

SUBJECT: UG-25* PO/P1 Product Support plan

The UG-25* product line is a very important product line to Woodward. We have driven
continuous product improvement activities since its introduction and these activities
resulted in the next generation UG-25*, called the UG-25* P3. This new P3 version replaces
all previous versions, called PO and P1 versions.

Woodward is announcing a phase-out of production of all PO/P1 version UG-25* Governors
starting April 1%, 2012-, but will continue offering service and repair support for these
PO/P1 version UG-25* Governors untill January 1%, 2014.

The UG-25* P3 is a fully compatible replacement product for PO/P1 versions. Woodward
recommends upgrading UG-25* PO/P1 versions to a P3 version at the next service
overhaul. An upgrade program is offered through a selected number of Woodward’s
Channel Partners. For detailed information concerning the upgrade program, please contact
your local Woodward contact or Woodward Channel Partner.

The UG-25" P3 version uses an improved method for wiring termination. The connection
method was changed from a connector to a field terminal connection style. For complete
technical details around the UG-25" P3 please see installation & operations manual B26579

The UG-25* marine type approval certificates have been renewed and updated for the P3
version models. There is no functional difference between P0/P1 and P3 versions. Below
table is a cross reference for the P3 item numbers replacing the PO/P1 item numbers. For
each PO/P1 part number there are two possible replacement part numbers of P3, indicating
the position of the oil gauge on either the right or left side of the governor.

UG-25* PO/P1 UG-25* P3
8528-001 8528-114 (Right) 8528-116 (Left)
8528-003 8528-118 (Right) 8528-120 (Left)
8528-004 8528-104 (Right) 8528-106 (Left)
8528-005 8528-100 (Right) 8528-102 (Left)
8528-006 8528-115 (Right) 8528-117 (Left)
8528-007 8528-101 (Right) 8528-103 (Left)
8528-008 8528-119 (Right) 8528-121 (Left)
8528-009 8528-105 (Right) 8528-107 (Left)

For OEM specific replacement part numbers please contact your Woodward account
manager.

Note: When applicable, for marine application, the above information can be used to
update the technical file. Updating the technical file is the responsibility of the end-user.
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Parts obsolescence from electronic manufacturers can present a challenge to these post-life
support plans. Woodward strives to hold inventory or look for alternative parts when
components become obsolete. However, there are times when components simply cannot
be obtained and where sufficient last-time buys cannot be made. In these cases,
Woodward cannot always guarantee that we can maintain the product support plan.

Regards,

Rick Boom
Product Line Manager - Large Engines

Tel.: +31 (0) 23 5661194
Fax.: +31 (0) 23 5636529
E-mail: Rick.Boom @woodward.com.
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